President’s Office.

March 4, 1932

Dear Sir Arthur Currie:

In Sir Robert Falconer's absence
I beg to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of March 2
regarding the reduction in the appropriation of the Laboratories
of Plant Pathology and Entomology by the Governmant at Ottawa.
Sir Robert Falconer has had a sharp attack of influenza, and will
not be in his office until next week, He will therefore be

unable to prepare a memorandum to be submitted to the other

Universities, but I am sure he would support any action that may

be taken by them in regard to the reduction.
On his return to his office your letter
will be submitted to him,

Yours sincerely,

President's Secretary.

Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G.,
Principal, MeGill University,
Montreal,




